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EU Forest Monitoring: EU Forest Monitoring: will this data collection 

improve forest resilience? 
 
Brussels, 22 November 2023 – Today marked the day of the publica4on by the European Commission of 
a proposal for a Regula4on on Establishing a Monitoring Framework for Resilient European Forests. 
While European forest owners fully support the general principle of increasing resilience of European 
forests, we have substan4al doubts whether the proposed provisions of this proposal might be the right 
tool for achieving it. 
 
A$er an ini*al reading of the proposal for a Regula*on (herea$er, ‘the proposal’), European forest owners 
remain uncertain how the announced objec*ve will be achieved. We also wonder about the real added 
value of this instrument for our work and for future EU policy making.  
 
Since the earlier stages of the consulta*on on a possible legisla*ve proposal on ‘EU Forest Observa*on, 
Repor*ng and Data Collec*on’, European forest owners have raised key considera*ons1 to be addressed 
in the development of the proposal. Many of our concerns remain unfortunately unanswered. Numerous 
yet unheard-of provisions have been brought forth.  
 
“Data collec6on should be decided upon and carried for a specific purpose, based on known and effec6ve 
subsequent use”, said Hélène Koch, Senior Policy Advisor for CEPF.  Beyond collec*ng data, its ownership, 
valida*on, and possible future interpreta*ons should be addressed. “European forest owners s6ll wonder 
about possible silenced uses that this proposal is meant to enable, in par6cular to frame EU policy making. 
We are s6ll looking for the intensified dialogue with forest owners announced in Execu6ve Vice-President 
Šefčovič’s mission lePer”, added Ms. Koch. The cosmic ambi*ons of achieving resilient forests go far 
beyond the reach of such a framework. Any considered next steps should be clarified and brought forward 
from the start as to fully understand the scope and implica*on of the proposal. 
 
Furthermore, a very important element of forest monitoring is approach to data sharing and access to 
informa*on. Collected forest data may include rather sensi*ve informa*on of private property, private 
ownership, and compe**ve business-related informa*on. In this context, the new concept of “forest unit” 
and the open access to all data collected is more than ques*onable. Limi*ng data sharing of all collected 
forest data to  na*onal or regional level would have contributed to data protec*on and would avoid any 
misinterpreta*on or misuse.  
 
European forest owners trust that the Council and the European Parliament will duly work to improve the 
proposal with the support of forest experts and in close collabora*on with relevant stakeholders. 
European forest owners stand ready to contribute construc*vely to this process. 
 
For more informa*on, contact: 
 

Hélène Koch 
Senior Policy Advisor 
helene.koch@cepf-eu.org  

 
1 CEPF reply to EC Call for Evidence, 6 May 2022  
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